Minutes of the Big Bear Lake Association 

 Annual Meeting  July 2, 2011

President Greg Wymore called the meeting to order at 10:15 am.

The minutes of the July 3 rd, 2010 meeting were approved as read.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read.

DNR Fish Report
1)   VHS Virus  nothing new to report.

2)  Big Bear Lake fish stocking- can look up the history back to 1990 on the DNR website. 
3)  Spotted Muskie Planting Project is proceeding as planned- first stocking will be late summer, or fall (spring at the latest).

4)  The DNR can now accept volunteer work (new volunteer bill was passed).  Discussion was started about getting together a volunteer group to install fish shelters in the lake.   A good resource for information is the Michigan United Conservation Club.

Old Business

1) The boat ramp cement block shifted again to the point where it was unusable and the DNR had to repair it.  This is a recurring problem and the DNR wants to redesign it so this problem will not recur.

2) Eastern Tent Caterpillars- no visible signs this year.

New Business

1) Oak Wilt is a disease currently killing  area oak trees.
2) Someone has been dumping old beds and furniture at the state campground in the spring and fall.  The DNR is planning to set up surveillance.  Please report any unusual activity and report license plate numbers.

3) The 160 acres South of South Shore Drive that was clear cut this winter is up for sale. 

The board members that live on S. Shore Drive will try to organize a group who might be interested in purchasing it.

4) Wildlife sightings- bald eagles, loons and ducks are flourishing.  6 Bull Elk have been spotted coming from the 160 acres S. of South Shore to the lake.  A cougar was also sighted on S. Shore and pictures of the tracks were verified by the DNR.

5) Boat Launch Sign posting rules of the lake needs replacing.  It now states only the lake rules.  We need to add information about cleaning boats coming from other bodies of water to prevent zebra mussels, etc.

Website
          Bigbearlakeassociation.com  has past meeting minutes posted and links to information of general interest.  Please email Chris Jones at gobluejones@aol.com if you would like to contribute pictures or information.

 South Shore Drive

1) Thank you to Chet Janssens for maintaining the road.

2) Residents of S. Shore and other wooded roads please trim brush and trees by the road to improve visibility.

Meeting adjourned at 11:23.

